From: Greg Minikel

To: Amber Noworatzky

Cc: Dan Koski; Nick Reimer

Subject: RE: Pedestrian Warning Lights S 23rd St. and Dewey St.
Date: Wednesday, January 31, 2018 4:26:16 PM

Hi Amber,

I looked at the numbers of pedestrians at the intersection for the past 3 traffic counts.
Here are the numbers we have:

June 12, 2008: 59 peds.  This was a summer count and was after school was out for summer, so this one
is likely missing school kids crossing the street.

January 28, 2009: 43 peds. This was a winter count so we would expect lower numbers.
June 8, 2017: 144 peds. This was the last day of school for MPSD with a noon dismissal.
I believe that the Committee and Council approved Dan's Pedestrian Crossing Treatment Installation Guidelines.

It would take quite a bit of time to go through the guidelines, but I do not believe that there will be enough
pedestrians hourly to warrant the RRFB signals. However, since there are school aged children crossing there, it
may meet that warrant, but it is hard to tell because we do not keep track of the age of the pedestrians crossing the
intersection.

We will be reconstructing Dewey St. from S. 10th to S. 26th St. in 2018. If we (Committee/Council) feels that the
RRFB's would be warranted for this intersection, then we could add these pedestrian crossing signals to the bid.

I would certainly recommend having this issue on the next Public Safety Committee Agenda (Feb. 12th), so that
they can take final action on this issue once and for all.

From: Amber Noworatzky

Sent: Wednesday, January 31, 2018 8:41 AM

To: Greg Minikel

Subject: Pedestrian Warning Lights S 23rd St. and Dewey St.

Please let me know what your thoughts are about placing this on the PS agenda for February 12th.

Amber Noworatzky | Administrative Assistant City of Manitowoc | Police Department
(920) 686.6559 F: (920) 686.6588

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication with its contents, including attachments, may contain
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Privacy Act 18 U.S.C. §§ 2510-2521. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s) or an employee or agent
responsible for delivering this message. Unauthorized interception, review, use or disclosure is prohibited. If you are
not a named recipient, please contact the sender immediately and do not disclose the contents to another, use it for
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